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MEMORANDUM  

 

 
To: PVAMU Campus Community    

 
From:  Ruth J. Simmons  
 President  
 

Re:  Third Confirmed Case of COVID-19 
 
Date: March 30, 2020 
 

 
Today, we were informed that a third individual from the Prairie View A&M University 
community has tested positive for coronavirus (COVID-19).  
 

The individual is an undergraduate student in the Marvin D. And June Samuel Brailsford College 
of Arts and Sciences who was last on campus March 6. In accordance with PVAMU policy and 
guidance from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), the student is self-isolating 
off campus.  Because the student has not had any face-to-face contact with students, faculty or 

staff since March 6, we have determined that members of the campus community are not at an 
increased risk.  
 
This crisis is causing untold danger and anxiety throughout the world.  Let us pray for a speedy 

recovery for COVID-19 victims, continued health for members of our community, and a 
resumption of normalcy in the coming weeks. 
 
Now, more than ever, it is imperative that we do all that we can to slow the spread of this virus. 

This means that we must adhere to the social distancing guidelines, wash our hands regularly, stay 
home when sick, and follow the preventative recommendations issued by the CDC.  
 
For up-to-date information about the impact of coronavirus on our campus community, visit our 

COVID-19 Update site frequently.  
 
 
 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html

